From: George Purefoy

Sent: Monday, October 19, 2009 4:42 PM To: MayorandCouncil; Dana Baird-Hanks

Subject: TCEQ Meeting

Mayor Maso and I met with Mark Vickery, Executive Director of the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality, today concerning the permit amendment filed by Exide to increase production.

Mr. Vickery stated that anyone concerned about the permit amendment could send in a protest letter. He indicated that citizens and property owners within a one mile radius of the emissions point (smokestack) should have standing to require an evidentiary hearing at the State Office of Administrative Hearings.

The City of Frisco has packets available for anyone desiring to send in a protest letter to the TCEQ.

Mr. Vickery agreed to further research the methodology used to determine the designated non-attainment area for the new EPA lead standards and Exide's specific permit amendment.

The TCEQ and the City of Frisco will investigate the possibility of performing a health risk study related to Exide's lead emissions.

Thanks
George

Sent from my BlackBerry Wireless Handheld